2024 Maintenance amendment

Motion.  To add additional grass cutting around the marked gullies on the A39 map to our current maintenance contract. Grass to be cut and cleared in an area 1 metre around each gully and grits to be cleared so water runs off into the adjoining ditch/field.
Background document
Many of the gullies on the A39 between the layby at Stowey Lane and the Plough have recently been cleared by Somerset Highways.  As most of them are set back from the road they had not been included in regular maintenance and rainwater and run off from Stowey Lane and the AoNB car park resulted in standing water on the A39.  
Mandatory verge cutting on the A39 by Somerset Highways results in debris being deposited over the gullies.   Grass cutting and removal from an area of 1 metre around each gully will aid drainage and will make the position of gullies clear to Somerset Highways.
Grits – the cut outs on the roadside to allow water to run off into ditched or fields.  These become blocked and are easy to clear but, currently, are not being done on a regular basis by Somerset Highways.  Furthermore, due to budget constraints, it is very unlikely that the situation will change.

